
  CP20-37 

Good morning 
I am told that the traffic on 9th North is being discussed on August 26th at a Council Meeting 
I just wanted to acknowledge that I do support progress and the Bi Pass it’s difficult to not 
wonder about the following 
 

• Extremely Loud cars designed to make as much noise as possible 

• Motorcycles with same issue but also speeding 

• Cars deciding that tires squealing is a great way to say hello 

• Semi-trucks exceeding the speed limit but maybe more so the use of the Engine 
Retarder Breaks that is definitely illegal within the City Limits as there is a sign on 9th 
Avenue stating such 

 
Most of the vehicles drive by with more wind noise than motor noise as they are designed to be 
quiet and those you really don’t notice. 
It just seems to be that the vehicle that are loud are that way by design and that I think is a 
major issue 
 
Last point and maybe its mute at this time or perhaps I should have or could have seen it 
coming but. 
Is this the best spot for a Truck Route? 
It’s better than running the trucks down Dewdney however 
We built a wonderful Bi Pass and now the Truck Route runs off the Bi Pass and back into the 
City on the old Ring Road 
I was under the impression that we were trying to funnel the trucks out of the city 
Maybe I missed something 
Thanks in advance if you are able to help curb the noise even a little 
 
Grant Wasnik  

 


